PBCH March 12, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 6:39pm.

Minutes from the last meeting were approved as written.

- No new members and no guest in attendance.
- Treasurer's report was provided for February 2022 Income for December \$310 for membership, \$.07 for interest Expenses: Bank Statement \$2.00, First Aid awards \$55.09, Website maintenance \$120.00 John Galdi made a motion to approve and pay the bills ,Jill Second it. All agreed Stan made the motion to accept the treasurers report and Betsy second it. There was a motion made by Julie to buy a chainsaw case for packing, Rich second the motion all approved.
- Please send pictures for the Calendar confirm with Karen when and where to send them.
- The only trail ride we have on the books right now is the August 21 Farragut Hot dog ride with Julie Volpi
- If you would like to trail boss a ride please let Karen know ASAP
- BCHA newsletter is on the website.
- Karen and Jim rode English point and reported it is really muddy still Early April we may send in a work crew to do a bit of clean up of the trails fallen trees etc.
- Due to covid the Forest Service is delaying chainsaw training. If interested in the chainsaw training you may still complete the 1st aid/CPR that is required to complete the chainsaw class.
- Betsy will be taking on the new member packets and getwell cards etc for the group
- Julie Volpi will take over the chapters Facebook page
- A review of the chapters books was completed without incident in January
- The newsletter and correspondences may be delayed as Joni is out of town
- There was a proposal for convention provided by Carl Gates from the Boise Chapter. The
 proposal involves a number of suggested events and opportunities to raise funds and awareness
 of the BCH philosophy, and attract new members to the group.

Bea was awarded the Horsewoman of the Year for her dedication and service as the Treasurer of the group She received an engraved pocket knife from the chapter.

The Horseman of the year award will be given out at the next meeting. He was not in attendance at the meeting.

Meeting was adjurned at 7:14 pm

The State convention will be in Burly this year on March 18 and 19. Jim, Julie and Karen will be attending.

Picture contest- Please submit photos for the winter contest subjects are Scenery, Horses and BCH work. Send any photos you might have to Karen via email.

End of the Year gathering committee has suggested they will provide a dinner for the next gathering (to